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Town of Stanford Conservation Advisory Commission 

Town Hall

26 Town Hall Road

P.O. Box 436

                        Stanfordville, NY 12581

Final Minutes

August 18, 2010

The Conservation Advisory Commission convened their monthly meeting at the Town Hall on August 18, 2010.  The meeting was called to order at 6:15 pm by Chairperson, Lisa Kilmer.
Members present:  Beth Ashton, Barry Haydasz, Lisa Kilmer, Brenda Lynch, Mike Picinelli, Karen Sergio, and Tom Dewhirst (Liaison to the Town Board)
Members absent:  Charlie Shaw

 Minute’s approval

Lisa made a motion to approve the July 2010 minutes as written.  Karen seconded the motion and all were in favor.
Old Business 
Stanford Wildlife Preserve


Beth reported that a resident’s vehicle became stuck while trying to exit the parking area and not clearly seeing the exit.  The area near the entrance had been recently mowed, which was not the intention.  It was decided that reflectors would be installed on either side of the driveway entrance and the area between the road and the parking area will be left to grow up again which will make it more apparent where to drive.  Also, the CAC received a letter from Frank Munzer (past CAC member) about the preserve.  He was happy with the newly mowed trail system, wondered about the back field plans, and sent information on bees and was interested in promoting education on the current honey bee situation.  Beth will follow up with him.
Bluebird Boxes


Karen has 2 boxes from Ed Hoxie and Brenda’s friend will make boxes in the spring.
Eagle Scouts


Zach Bradore emailed Lisa yesterday.  Still has not received a proposal for the CAC to review.
Whitlock Preserve


Henry Fernandez called Lisa to let her know he could not attend the meeting.  He wanted to talk to Dave Tetor (also a neighbor of Whitlock) about his idea to have a celebration at the preserve with a guest list of people influenced by the site.  Henry will probably report back to the CAC for the September meeting.

Master Plan Committee


Beth reported that she had spoken with Carol Hanlon and that the committee is not ready for the CAC’s involvement at this time but will let us know when we can assist.

Greenway Compact


Tom reported that the Town Board voted against the Town becoming involved with the Greenway Compact.  The Town is already a member of the Greenway, and some board members felt that the grant money was not enough incentive to join the compact at this time.  Lisa had spoken with John Clark from Dutchess County Planning who answered the question of whether there was a written compact agreement and a formal guide to follow.  He clarified that both do not exist and that the binder we had with general information was the only guide and the only documentation for joining the compact was in the form of a local law.
New Business
Liaison Report


Tom reported on the Greenway Compact (see above), and then spoke of the Master Plan Committees RFP’s which the Board is currently reviewing.

Community Day

The CAC discussed Community Day booth arrangements.  Lisa will probably be able to pick up all of the items needed at the Town Hall, Barry will collect invasive plants for display, Beth will collect native plants, and Karen will pick up educational info.  The booth schedule and other details will be worked out at the next meeting which is the week before Community Day.

Georgiopoulus Subdivision Proposal


After a review of the existing information and maps, it was decided that there were no issues with the proposal as presented.  Beth made a motion for Lisa to submit a letter to the Planning Board before August 25th that states the CAC’s approval of this minor subdivision application.  Lisa seconded the motion and all were in favor. Barry was able to get habitat maps of the property for CAC review following the meeting but before submission of the letter.
2011 Budget


Lisa and Beth will meet later in the week to work out the final budget to submit.  There was discussion about adding a line to cover expenses at the Stanford Wildlife Preserve since there is no money set aside for this property.  Tom offered to speak with Bill Bogle about the legal side of setting up a separate account that could accept donations.
Meeting Schedule


The next CAC meeting is scheduled for Wednesday September 15th at 6pm.

Karen made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Brenda seconded the motion and all were in favor.  The meeting was adjourned at 7:10 pm.

Minutes respectfully submitted by Beth Ashton.
